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IEEE Newfoundland and Labrador Section
Executive Meeting

Thursday, July 10, 2003

In Attendance:
Dennis Peters, Paul Thorburn, Kathleen Chafe, Eric Gill, Jonathan Anderson

Absent:
Brenda Coombes, Mike Janes, Yves Fontaine, Gerard Dunphy, Siu O’Young

Location:  MUN Engineering Building (EN4001)

Summary of Action Items:

Action: Gerard will make arrangements for a banner with the new logo by the Lobster
Boil.
Action:  All to comment to Eric/Yves on draft description of internal service award.
Action:  Brenda will distribute soft copy of draft membership questionnaire to all.
Action: All will email comments on draft questionnaire/survey to Brenda before next
meeting.
Action: Siu will provide breakdown of student branch financial requirements.
Action:  Dennis will fill out form to ensure that associate members are changed to full
members.
Action:  Sheldon will approach Tracy Mills to discuss preparation of an article on the CS
Games for The Gazette and Benchmarks.
Action:  Yves will check with Doug to see if he has costing on speaker gifts.
Action:  Dennis will send out “welcome” email to switch to new Region 7 Listserv.
Action:  All to ensure that Lobster Boil ticket $ is given to Paul.
Action:  Dennis will provide Executive with brochure on Pre-University program.
Action:  Paul will approach Faculty of Education to see if they would be interested in
becoming involved in Pre-University program.
Action:  Dennis will email Listserv and attendees of Pre-University session to see if
anyone is interested in Championing.
Action:   Dennis will follow up with ECC on Pre-University follow-up.
Action:  Dennis will set up meeting with Ken Butt and Jonathon to discuss next steps for
Section History website.

1. Review of minutes from May 15

Minutes were reviewed and accepted.

2. Review of action items arising from minutes
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Action: Gerard will make arrangements for a banner with the new logo by the Lobster
Boil.

Open.

Action:  All to comment to Eric/Yves on draft description of internal service award.

Open.

Action:  Brenda will distribute soft copy of draft membership questionnaire to all.

Open.

Action: All will email comments on draft questionnaire/survey to Brenda before next
meeting.

Open.

Action: Siu will provide breakdown of student branch financial requirements.

Open.

Action:  Dennis will fill out form to ensure that associate members are changed to full
members.

Open.

Action:  Sheldon will approach Tracy Mills to discuss preparation of an article on the CS
Games for The Gazette and Benchmarks.

Open.

Action:  Dennis will follow up with Ken Butt on proposed History webpage.

Closed.

Action:  Gerard will follow up with Vicki Waldman on bylaws before Region 7 meeting.

Closed.

Action:  Yves will check with Doug to see if he has costing on speaker gifts.

Open.

Action:  Gerard will send email received from committee on Jason’s senior membership
status to Mike.
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Closed.

Action:  Mike will follow up with Jason on senior membership status.

Closed.

Action:  All to advise Paul of numbers of Lobster Boil tickets sold and meal selection by
June 6.

Closed.

Action:  Paul will check to see if Fluvarium has sound equipment for taped music.

Closed.

Action:  Student branch will arrange for Lobster Boil music content.\

Closed.

Action:   Paul will contact Wally Read to see if he is available to do his “Lobster talk”.

Closed.

Action:  Gerard will arrange for some Lobster Boil door prizes.

Closed.

Action:   Dennis will check to see whether there is an IEEE golf shirt available for
Lobster Boil door prize.

Closed.

Action:   Mike will check with Dave Tilley on Lobster Boil door prize availability.

Closed.

Action:  Dennis will send out “welcome” email to switch to new Region 7 Listserv.

Open.

3.   New Business

i. Lobster Boil
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Lobster Boil held at the Fluvarium on June 14 was considered a success.  There were 45
attendees.

Expenses:  Fluvarium rental + bar - $456.73
      Caterer - $1270
      Total - $1727.41

Income: Tickets - $910

$200 in ticket sales still outstanding.

Action:  All to ensure that Lobster Boil ticket $ is given to Paul.

ii.  Pre-University Tour Follow Up

Section has been approached to see if we are interested in developing a module for
outreach into the schools.  Andrew House attended session and expressed a previous
interest.  He also has contacts at the Dept of Education.   Many other groups which could
potentially become involved in this project (APEGN, WISE, ASME).  Champion needed
in the Section.  No one at meeting was able to take this on personally although Jonathon
indicated an interest in the student branch becoming involved.

Dr. Novell and Dennis have developed a module “Introduction to Object Oriented
Programming” for use at Shad Valley which could perhaps be used by IEEE.

Discussed how and when this module would be presented to teachers.  One option was
using In-Service days to present.

Potential linkage with MUN Faculty of Education?

Action:  Dennis will provide Executive with brochure on Pre-University program.
Action:  Paul will approach Faculty of Education to see if they would be interested in
becoming involved in Pre-University program.
Action:  Dennis will email Listserv and attendees of Pre-University session to see if
anyone is interested in Championing.
Action:   Dennis will follow up with ECC on Pre-University follow-up.

iii.  History Website

Ken Butt has compiled a large amount of historical information on the local Section.
Next step is to put this on the web.  Student Branch interested in taking this on.

Action:  Dennis will set up meeting with Ken Butt and Jonathon to discuss next steps for
Section History website.
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iv. NECEC

Midterm break has now moved to October.  Cannot change NECEC date at this late
juncture.  Will try to convince University to encourage student participation even if they
might miss class.  Planning ongoing through the summer.

v. Student Branch

Section welcomed Jonathon Anderson who is replacing Sheldon Andrews as Student
Branch Chair.

Sets of notes for Dennis’s course were printed and sold at cost for IEEE student
members.

Technical tour of NTV will be held within the next two weeks.

Student Branch bylaws under review.  Dennis suggested that Jonathan use resources on
the IEEE website.

Next Meeting – Thursday, September 11


